
April 12, 2023 NMDA Minutes 
  
Roll Call: Maribeth St Cyr/President, John Collins/VP, Amy Glenn/Member-at-Large, 
Sarah Turner/Membership, Diana Corbin/Secretary 
 
Amy moved to approve minutes from March meeting.  Sarah seconded it. 
 
Sarah is still having computer issues with February minutes. 
 
John says that the arena is ready to go for the show this weekend.  Also no one has 
applied for any grants. 
 
Sarah shared that there are now 56 members.  Also that she believes that there is 
trouble with the mail system, that she is not getting in forms that people say they 
have sent.  Also people have asked if they are getting test booklets.  This was taken 
off our membership forms any online.   
 
Amy would like the Best Dressed Award to have a link from USDF to share. 
Maribeth will be sending this out with an updated email so members know what to 
expect for this new award. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  General Fund:  $18,807.77   
$240 was taken out this month to go for membership to USDF. 
$$715 for show insurance. 
Maribeth will need $100 for office supplies (This was approved Cindy made a 
motion/Diana seconded it) 
 
Education Fund:  $3,312.36 
Expenses for Clinic: 
$86 For lunch 
$600 was needed for venue for Rachel Saavadra Clinic 
$2,400 for Rachel Saavadra 
 
Income for clinic: 
Auditors $465 
Riders: $2000 
 
Cost to total fund was: $621 
 
Cindy shared about the Clinic.  The potluck was well attended.  We had 19 auditors 
for the clinic.  We need to put pictures on Facebook. 
 
Maribeth asked for tack swap items as we are low on inventory. 
 
The show coming up this weekend at Cherry Tree Farm has 53 rides.  We decided to 
have snacks out with a donation bowl in-front of office area.  Also Maribeth will get 



Domino’s Pizza and Caeser Salad for purchase and to feed volunteers.  Amy made a 
movement to approve this purchase.  John seconded it. 
 
Maribeth asked John to go around with a clipboard and make sure volunteers had 
their hours documented. 
 
Radios have already been approved but are needed this weekend between warm-up 
and gate volunteers. 
 
The May show was discussed and also the ride/re-ride clinic.  We will need to 
charge riders $90 for re-ride fees to cover judge and venue.  We will charge auditors 
$10 across the board. 
Flyers need to go out this weekend at the show so people know it is coming.  Cindy 
will work on this. 
 
Amy moved to adjourn meeting. Sarah seconded it. 


